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For Information

Summary

This report provides an overview of recent work by the Prevention Workstream within 
the City and Hackney Integrated Care System, setting out achievements and 
challenges to date, as well as identifying areas for future work and joint working with 
other workstreams.

Recommendation(s)

Members are asked to:

 Note the report and comment on any issues of particular relevance to the City 
of London

Main Report

Background

Integrated commissioning arrangements between NHS City and Hackney Clinical 
Commissioning Group (CCG), Hackney Council (LBH) and City of London 
Corporation (COLC) started on 1 April 2017.

A City Integrated Commissioning Board has been set-up to agree joint decisions 
between the NHS and the City of London Corporation. An equivalent board has been 
set up for Hackney. Each board is made-up of local elected members and local CCG 
leaders. They meet monthly in public and the minutes are published on the City of 
London committee pages. All the main local health and care organisations come 
together on a Transformation Board where they discuss how to improve services.

Four care workstreams look to join up services in the area to better meet local need. 

The care workstreams are: 
 Unplanned care, 
 Planned care, 



 Prevention, and 
 Children and young people and maternity.

This paper presents the achievements and challenges to date for the Prevention 
Workstream, which is also the workstream that has the highest proportion of aligned 
funding from local authority budgets (in particular, Public Health) (89%) compared 
with CCG financial input (11%).

Appendices
 Appendix 1 – Prevention Workstream Report
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